



PRIMARY SCHOOL & CHILDREN'S CENTRE

NEWSLETTER 4th July 2014

Listening Excellence Attitude Respect Negotiate Enjoy Responsible Support

Dear Parents, Governors and Friends,

You may have noticed from our recent newsletters that our children have achieved good results in a range of competitions. The intellectual and sporting prowess of those that represented our school has been high and of course we aim to improve on our achievements next year with a place in the top 3 in whichever category. I must thank the pupils for having been good ambassadors to the school as their behaviour has been impeccable.

Jan Bless – Headteacher

Values-based Education at Prince of Wales

Our new Value of the Month for July is Friendship. This Value naturally follows on from 'Interdependence' and links to cultures, diversity and our celebrations in cultural fortnight. This Value is also an opportunity for Year 6 to reflect on the friendships that they have made at Prince of Wales...before their transition to secondary school. We look forward to exploring the importance of friendships at school. We can all relate to the forming of friendships. One conversation can make a friendship blossom...Friendship is born at that moment when one person says to another: 'What! You too? I thought I was the only one.' — C.S. Lewis Mrs Stylli - P4C & Values Co-ordinator.

District Sport Competition

Prince of Wales children were selected to be entered into sports district on Wednesday 25th of June at the Lee valley athletics centre. The day involved 24 schools coming together in a mini athletics event. As the day progressed the event depicted the thrill and elation the Olympics brought with children, staff and parents all rallying together to support and applaud each other. The children were filled with excitement and nerves as they prepared themselves to take part in their own individual events. Prince of Wales produced a fantastic effort of coming 4th overall, out of 24 schools, with 4 of our children coming 1st as well as the Year 6 girls winning there relay race and the Year 3's coming 2nd in theirs. For more details of the event please see the PE team. Mr Deenoo – School PE Team



Value of this Month: fFRIENDSHIP

These children received a certificate and baton for demonstrating friendship at Prince of Wales this week, well done: Cavelle 1M, Marwa 1N, Gervais 1S, Esther 2C, Mustafa 2G, Jessica 2R, Kayan 3D, Stephen 3G, Joshua 4F, Aaliyah 4H, Zayvier 4S, Tyger 5H, Myrna 5S, Ilhan 5T and Shaayiini 6B.

Attendance this week

Years 1,2,3 Families

Years 4,5,6 Families

1M 95.00% 2C 96.67% 6A 97.86% 3D 90.00% 4F 93.57% 5H 98.21%* 1N 98.93%* 2G 94.83% 3G 97.59% 4H 90.00% 5S 91.03% 6B 98.06% 1S 95.17% 2R 96.33% 4S 94.07% 5T 96.67%

> Well done to 1N & 5H for best attendance this week. School Target: 95.5%

Overall attendance since September: 95.17%





Summer of Fun 2014!

Are you looking for something to do with the children this Summer? Enfield has a huge programme of activities and courses available for toddlers, children, teens, adults and the whole family including trampolining, gymnastics, tennis, archery, horse riding and our all-day kids camp!

BOOKINGS WILL ONLY BE TAKEN FROM MONDAY 30th JUNE 2014.

To view our fun filled brochure please go to

www.enfield.gov.uk/summeroffun



Reading Awards

The battle between the two year 3 classes continues with prizes for the Accelerated Reading. This week 3G read the most books and Emin Dari in 3D read 4 books last week having gained 95%. Your class libraries are expanding with all these books that you are winning. Well done.

Miss Clarke – Deputy Headteacher & English Co-ordinator



1M Class Assembly

In 1M we have been studying famous works of Art. We read a book called Katie's Picture Show, about a little girl who goes inside paintings to have adventures. In our assembly we imagined what it would be like if we went inside works such as The Umbrellas by Renoir and Surprised by Henri Rousseau. We created our own artwork based on famous paintings and a song and dance. We really enjoyed all our learning, especially being performers and we'd like to thank everyone who came to watch us.

Miss Matthews – Teacher 1M

NUT, Unison, GMB and Unite Strike Action - 10th July 2014

The school will be CLOSED on THURSDAY 10th JULY 2014 due to Unions strike action. A text has been sent out on Thursday so that parents/carers can make suitable arrangements. Apologies but these circumstances are beyond our control.





Cultural Fortnight – Turkish Cooking in 1S

This week Mrs Genc (parent), came into school to help some of 1S cook a Turkish meal. "We loved the couscous" said Karlie. "We cut up a pepper" added Riley. "It was delicious" said Efo, Chloe, Ekin and Viany.

Thank-you to Mrs Genc and Mrs Aksu. Mrs Stylli – Teacher 1S



Dates for your Calendar

Whole school closure due to Strike Action 10 07 11.07 School reports going home 14.07 Parents evening 23.07 Last day of term 24.07 Summer Holidays 04.09 & 05.09 Inset Days Start Autumn Term 08.09 27.10-31.10 Autumn Half Term Break 0311Inset Day

Tour the France - Cambridge to London Stage

The Tour de France, the world's largest annual sporting event, is coming to London on Monday 7 July 2014. Please be advised that there will be many road closures around the travel route. Whilst the route affects Epping, Woodford Green and Chingford it may impact on your travel to school, so please make your travel plans with this in mind.

More information can be found on

http://www.tfl.gov.uk/campaign/tour-de-france-2014